






























Afterword

True to the Sayonara Zetsubou Sensei experience you all have the 

(dis)pleasure of reading a nice chunk of text after 15 or so pages of 
comics! To call this derivative and self-indulgent is being too 
charitable. In trying to align with Kumeta Koji's artstyle I 
referenced so heavily that entire pages more or less got pulled from 

straight from the manga, but I'll excuse myself for some of it and 
say that it really wouldn't be a tribute to the original if it didn't 
feature some of the more iconic recurring expressions. The structure 
of this comic follows that of a standard SZS chapter, save for the 

last 5 pages, where I condense scenes from the last 5 or so chapters 
into an ending. I hope it goes without saying this is non-canon, an 
AU for my scarlet AU where a trip to Area Zero goes horribly wrong.

Unfortunately, I just don’t really have Kumeta’s knack for 
observational humor. Or foreshadowing for that matter. Despite a lot 
of its jokes going over my head without the guidance of translators 
notes, I did my best to capture the original's unique and absurd 

sense of humor, replacing all the obscure references to Japanese 
politics and pop culture that filter out most readers with Pokémon 
references. I'm sure you can catch them all (pun intended). I wonder 
if by having Bibi play the role of both the titular zetsubou sensei 

and Kafuka the whole back and forth bouncing between negative takes 
on the positive and positive takes on the negative gets mangled a 
little but, oh well, I still got what I wanted out of this little 
project. Hopefully the constant hopping from one topic to the next 

kept the pace fast enough so as to not wear on your patience. And I 
hope the ending felt just a touch spooky.

As for what exactly is going on....Well. Don’t think too hard about 

it. I didn’t. After all, this is just a little gag thrown together 
for Halloween. Or do think hard about it. I’ve seen lots of different 
interpretations on just what SZS’ last few chapters mean, though I 
didn’t even remotely try and present as much 

information/possibilities as they did, given I had 5 pages to work 
with. Here’s hoping everyone has a good day today, and a happy in-
universe birthday to my little brain fungus Bibi.


